Commissioners of Hebron
100 North Main Street
Post Office Box 299
Hebron, Maryland 21830

Minutes of the Commissioners of Hebron Regular Meeting As Held on
Wednesday, December 21, 2022

Call to Order
The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner President Colby B. Phippin.
Commissioner Amelia A. Handy, Commissioner David L. Hooper, and Commissioner Kenneth L.
Pick were present. Commissioner Chester M. Sebald was present via telephone. The Pledge of
Allegiance to the Flag was recited by all who were in attendance.

Agenda

Commissioner Hooper made a Motion to approve the Agenda, which was seconded by
Commissioner Handy. The vote was unanimous and the Chair voted Aye.

Minutes
The Minutes of the December 7,2022 meeting were reviewed. Commissioner Handy made

a Motion to approve the Minutes, which was seconded by Commissioner Pick. The vote was
unanimous and the Chair voted Aye.

Police Report
There was no Police Report.
Building Permits
There were no Building Reports.
Old Business

1, Town Trash Bids

Commissioner President Colby B. Phippin reviewed the four (4) trash bids. He advised
that the amount that was budgeted for Trash Pickup was $65,700.00. Commissioner Hooper made
a Motion to accept the Chesapeake Waste bid that included them supplying trash cans. Andrew
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Duley of Seagull Disposal advised that service will not be improved with cans being supplied by
the company picking up the trash. He also advised that Seagull is offering brand new cans and
that his company was taking a loss with his price. He explained that the 2% increase each year is
so that his company can break even. After more discussion, Commissioner Hooper withdrew his
Motion. After additional discussion, Commissioner Hooper made a Motion to accept the Seagull
bid, without them suppling trash cans. Commissioner Pick seconded the Motion. The vote was
unanimous and the Chair voted Aye.

Checks

A Motion was made by Commissioner Handy and seconded by Commissioner Hooper to
approve the checks. The Motion was passed unanimously and the Chair voted Aye.

Adjournment
A Motion was made by Commissioner Hooper and seconded by Commissioner Handy to
adjourn the meeting. The Motion was passed unanimously and the Chair voted Aye. The meeting
was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

M&PW

Amelia A. Handy, Secretary
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